
 

 

Memorandum of Discussion 

ACBL Unit 174 Annual Meeting 

April 6, 2014 

Marriott Westchase Hotel 

Call to order Chuck Ensor 

The meeting was called to order at the Marriott Westchase by the President of Unit 174, Chuck 
Ensor.  Directors present were: Beverley Cheatham, Paul Cuneo, Chuck Ensor, Joyce Gore, 
Kathy Hughes, Tom Martinsen, Bill Riley and Nancy Strohmer.   Jim Woodward, treasurer, was 
present.  Errol LeCesne was absent.  In attendance were members of Unit 174 who were 
attending the April Election Sectional. 

Approval of minutes Chuck Ensor 

The minutes of the annual meeting were available at the meeting for the members to review.   

Motion: That the Minutes from the April 2013 Annual Meeting be approved. 

The motion was made by acclamation of several members of the Unit, seconded by the same 
and approved by all present. 

Treasurerôs Report Jim Woodward  

Copies of the annual treasurerôs report were available for members to review prior to the meeting.  
Jim Woodward presented highlights of the last yearôs budget.   The P&L Sheet and the Balance 
sheet as of 3/31/2014 are included in the appendix. 

Motion: That the Annual Treasurerôs report be approved. 

The motion was made by Marsha Bernstein, seconded by Tom Peters and approved by all 
present. 

Unit 174 Report Chuck Ensor 

Chuck reported some of the highlights from year 2013-2014. 

Unit Membership 

 Unit membership currently stands at 2,532 ï 10 less than last year 



 

 

Four day Sectionals 

The Unit board reviewed the motion for 4 day sectionals which was tabled at last yearôs annual 
meeting and have decided to hold a 4 day sectional in August at the Marriott as a trial. 

Lone Star Regional 2014 

The attendance was down 500 tables.  Most of the decrease is attributed to the weather and 
some to the fact the NABC was going to be held in Dallas in the next month.  Despite the 
decreased attendance the Unit still managed to clear $18000. 

Continued Table Increase at Unit 174 Sectionals 

The total table count for the Unit 174 tournaments was 7000, a 7% increase for the second year 
in a row.   

View from the Top 

The Unit hosted a successful seminar with out local experts, Eddie Wold, Shawn Quinn and 
Robert Morris.  Plans are in the works for another one in the fall.  There was a question from Jolie 
Hess ñwhether the Unit made a profit from the seminarò.  Chuck Ensor replied that we broke even 
and that the purpose of the event was to promote bridge and not to generate revenue. 

ABA/ACBL Unit Championship game on Mar 1, 2014 

The Unit had a very successful joint ABA/ACBL game at the SOSA community center.  This will 
be held again next year and hopefully will become an annual event. 

Whirlwind Bridge 

The Unit has secured a grant to hold this seminar to learn bridge in a day.  The event is being 
coordinated with the local bridge teachers and will be held at the SOSA Center on Saturday 
September 6

th
. 

Free Play for members with 0-5 masterpoints 

The Unit board instituted a policy to provide free play for these novice players at some of the 
games at the sectional to encourage their participation. 

Fast Results 

Started at this sectional is the Email of results as soon as they are posted. 

New Business  Chuck Ensor 

Chuck Ensor opened the meeting for new business and recognized Steve Reichek. 

Election Procedures 

Steve Reichek commended Paul Cuneo for his tireless efforts during the 6 years as a member of 
the board of directors for Unit 174. 

Steve Reichek then presented a motion to the general membership concerning the oversight of 
the election procedure. 

MOTION: 1. Any nominee may have a representative at the official tabulation of votes.  
2. Any election protest or recount of the votes must be received in writing by 
the unit secretary within 72 hours of the tabulation of ballots. 



 

 

The motion was seconded by Marsha Bernstein.   The motion was opened for discussion. There 
was a discussion of Robertôs Rule of Orders by Steve Reichek about recounts and oversight 
being the purview of the assembly if the Bylaws do not specifically address the issue. 

There was discussion about splitting the motion into 2 motions. 

There was a discussion that the recount issue is in the Bylaws.  If that is the case, then the above 
motion will be void.  No one could find that statement in the Bylaws at that time. 

The above motion concerning voting (#2) was called for a vote and was approved by voice vote 
at the annual meeting. 

Perfume free tournaments 

Motion: There was a motion to make future tournaments ñperfume freeò.   

The motion was seconded by several members and approved by voice vote. 

Accomplishments by Unit Members since last annual meeting 

¶ Eddie Wold and his team won the World senior swiss team event. 

¶ Ted Baines and Michael Miedema won the Red Ribbon pairs during the Spring NABC in 
Dallas. 

¶ Dave Glandorf was awarded the ACBL ñTeacher of the Yearò Award. 

¶ Joe Quinn became Grand Life Master. 

¶ Jeanne Linzel became Emerald Life Master. 

¶ Betty Starzec was recognized at the Dallas National for years of teaching the TAP course for 
the ACBL. 

2013 Mini- McKinney / Ace of Clubs Winners 

MINI-MCKINNEY MASTERPOINT RACE 

0-5 Pam Barksdale 75.11 

5-20 Louis Bockman 126.12 

20-50 Cheryl Mathias 100.54 

50-100 David Morris 131.16 

100-200 Courtney Coffman 183.45 

200-300 Anne Gorry 202.87 

300-500 Kitty Wong 255.17 

500-1000 Patti Mullendore 360.99 

1000-2500 Harry Elliott 378.98 

2500-5000 Betty Starzec 604.00 

5000-7500 Sally Wheeler 491.48 

7500-10000 Tom Breed 1,067.16 

>10,000 Eddie Wold 1,786.37 

ACE OF CLUBS MASTERPOINT RACE 

0-5 Odis Nolte 48.35 

5-20 Louis Bockman 91.52 




